Final Temple-Greenville Police Joint Board Minutes of the Public Meeting

September 14, 2015

The meeting was opened at 5:01 PM by Chairman Carla Mary of Greenville. Also attending the meeting were Douglas Reardon of Greenville, George Willard and Gail Cromwell of Temple, Chief McTague and Sgt. Needham.

MINUTES:

A motion by D. Reardon, seconded by G. Cromwell to accept the minutes of the August 4th meeting as amended was accepted.

OLD BUSINESS:

No old business was discussed.

CONTRACT:

G. Cromwell requested a 3 year report of fees collected by the department, which under the contract are deposited in Greenville's general fund to offset administrative costs. She noted that Temple's budget committee is studying the cost to run a department separately, in the event the contract is not renewed. C. Mary stated that Greenville has hired MRI to do a similar study. The allocation of costs, and number of members on the board are areas of concern for both towns.

CHIEF'S REPORT:

Chief McTague reported that Labor Day weekend was relatively quiet. The Temple Harvest Festival is the next large event for the department. No problems are anticipated.

Chief McTague reported that the Crown Victoria had been sold for \$1,500.00.

A motion by G. Cromwell, seconded by C. Mary to expend \$543.00 from the detail revolving fund for the purchase of tires for the 2010 Ford, which will become the detail cruiser, was passed.

Chief McTague informed the board that several issues were noted by the Worker's Comp Insurance inspection, including torn carpets, lack of emergency lighting in the basement, and missing GFCI outlet in the kitchen. The carpet will be duct taped prior to the Labor Board inspection on Wednesday.

The chief noted that it has been quieter on Main Street after school than expected.

NEW BUSINESS:

G. Cromwell noted that the New Ipswich section of East/Richardson road was in very poor repair, and poses a problem for emergency vehicle access to residences in Temple. The board requested that Elizabeth draft a letter to the town of New Ipswich requesting repairs to their section of the road.

A motion by D. Reardon, seconded by G. Cromwell to adjourn the meeting at 5:30 was passed.

These minutes were prepared by E. J. Maxcy-Humphrey